
SESSION OF 2011

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2172

As Recommended by House Committee on
Transportation

Brief*

HB 2172 would remove a requirement that an applicant 
for renewal of a vehicle's registration sign a certification that 
the  applicant  has  and  will  maintain  financial  security 
(insurance) on the vehicle.  A signature on such a certification 
statement would continue to be required at a vehicle's initial 
registration.

Background

The Miami County Treasurer, representing the Kansas 
County Treasurers Association, testified in support of the bill. 
There was no other testimony.

The fiscal note prepared by the Division of the Budget 
states  the  bill  would  have  no  effect  on  state  revenues  or 
expenditures.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


